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#Proud
We would like to thank all of the parents that attended parents evening this week, it was a

successful event and has helped to strengthen the home and school relationship even

more. If you missed out on making an appointment, please contact your child’s class

teacher (this could be through Class Dojo) to find out how your child is doing in school and

if there is anything you can do to support them at home.

Thank you to everyone for buying biscuits for Red Nose Day. We managed to make an

incredible £142.30 which will be donated to Comic Relief.

We have been very busy this week looking

after our new Lily Lane residents, we have

chicks! We have been observing the chicks

hatching this week and making sure they

have everything they need. Check out our

facebook page and class dojo to see their

progress.

#Curriculum Spotlight
The children have had a great week

celebrating British Science week. They have

embraced new learning opportunities and

worked with curiosity, patience and

resilience. The poster competition entries are

amazing and children thoroughly enjoyed

attending special after school clubs with their

families. Well done everyone!

#Science Week



On Wednesday 15th March, the Y5-6 football squad took part in the latest fixture of the 9-

a-side league. We played St. Patrick’s, a team we’ve never played before so didn’t know

what to expect from the opposition but were confident in our own skills and team mates. 
We were soon into our stride and creating lots of opportunities whilst being strong

defensively when needed. At half time we were 4-0 up and made some tactical switches

and substitutions. The second half again saw good link up play and we fully deserved the

final score of 11-0. It would have been more but the GK for the opposition made a series of

fantastic saves. We now progress into the knockout stages of the 9-a-side league full of

confidence after winning all our qualifying matches so far this season.

#Football

Our next parent focus group will be held on Wednesday 29th March at 2pm. Come along to

hear where we are up to in our journey moving forward as a school.

#Parent Focus Group

#Reminder

Just a reminder that we will not be having an Inset day on Monday 17th April. School will

open to all children at 8.50am on Monday 17th April following the Easter holidays.



#Athletics
What a journey it has been for the Lily Lane Primary athletics team! We have been training

every Monday for months and it has paid off.  Our first test was the local sports hall

athletics tournament at Our Ladies back in November in which we won comfortably. This

qualified us for the Manchester city-wide sports hall finals which we dominated again by

over 80 points (making us the number 1 school in Manchester).  As a result, we entered the

final round, where on the 23rd of March we competed against the top 20 primary schools in

Greater Manchester! I am so proud to say that we came 2nd, narrowly missing out from 1st. 
This is a genuinely huge achievement and the 25 athletes from years 4-6, who competed

as a team in the track and field events, will no doubt remember this for the rest of their

lives. Second best primary school in Greater Manchester at athletics, well done team!


